Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
THE VALERIN GROUP, INC.
The Central Florida Expressway Authority (CFX) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: April 29, 2025, In Person: 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.; Online: 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: The public information meeting will be held in-person and in an online/virtual format. Both the in-person and virtual meetings will present identical information and allow for discussion and questions with the study team. The meeting details are as follows:
In-person meeting

Tuesday, April 29, 2025, 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Apopka Community Center, 519 S. Central Avenue, Apopka, FL 32703
Online/Virtual meeting

Tuesday, April 29, 2025, 6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Pre-register (optional) at https://bit.ly/SR429_VPM_Registration

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Project No. 429-309

Project Description: SR 429 at Binion Road Interchange Design Project
The project includes design of a new half interchange at SR 429 and Binion Road. This half interchange will improve mobility by connecting a northbound on-ramp and a southbound off-ramp from SR 429 to Binion Road. Proposed improvements also include construction of a bridge on the southbound off-ramp over SR 429 and a roundabout at the Binion Road and Boy Scout Road intersection.
The in-person meeting will be held in an open-house format and community members may come at any point during the meeting time to view the exhibits, ask questions and provide comments to project team representatives. A continuous, pre-recorded audiovisual presentation providing an overview of the project will be available for viewing throughout the meeting. Attendees of the virtual public meeting room will be able to view the same presentation as well as submit questions and comments regarding the project.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: N/A

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Erin Kleinfelt, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone at (407)487-2474, or by email at ProjectStudies@CFXway.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Erin Kleinfelt, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone at (407)487-2474, or by email at ProjectStudies@CFXway.com
